
 

 

Good afternoon everyone. 
 
This week our student leaders were 
presented with their badges and 
they pledged their commitment to 
fulfil their roles in front of the whole 
school.  Thank you Mr Travers for 
addressing our leaders with some 
encouraging words.  Our two adopt-
a-cops (Senior Constable Travers 
and Sergeant Tibbetts) were also 
able to present our Student of the 
Week awards.  I am very grateful for 
the courage our student leaders are 
showing already as they have been 

observed assisting new students and leading by example both 
in class and in the playground.  Well done all. 
 
Last Tuesday evening we held our first P&C meeting for the 
year.  There were many parents in attendance.  I am pleased to 
announce that the following positions were unanimously voted 
on to fill the P&C Executive positions for 2016: 
 

President:  Melissa Ashford 
Vice President:  Mandy Stiller 
Secretary:  Ashley Carradus 
Treasurer:  Kylie McGregor 
Fundraising Coordinator:  Julie McMahon 
 

I look forward to a successful year as Geebung State School 
work in partnership with the P&C for the benefit of our school. 
 
Have you asked your child about their learning goals for this 
term?  This is a great way to encourage them with their learning 
and for parents to link home conversations with school.  Always 
make contact with your class teacher if you have any questions 
about homework and other learning occurring throughout the 
term and year.  At Geebung State School we recognise that the 
school, parent and student partnership is necessary for our stu-
dents to experience success with their learning. 
 
Thank you to the parents who attended the parent information 
sessions on Thursday afternoon.  We trust this was an informa-
tive session and again I remind you to contact your childôs 
teacher should you need any other information.  All our teachers 
have an Education Queensland email if this is your preferred 
method of communication. 
 
Instrumental Music – This week some of our new recruits for 
the instrumental music program participated in some targeted 
whole day seminars joining students from other schools.  Gee-
bung State School hosted the strings players and the energy 
was fantastic!  I heard great reports from our brass and wood-
wind players too as they returned from their workshops at other 
schools.  Great work everybody, learning a musical instrument 

is tough at first but truly a most rewarding gift for both yourself 
and others once you begin to master your instruments. 
 
Swimming:  Good luck to our Geebung State School swim-
mers who will compete at the Bramble Bay swimming carnival.  
Give it your best and we look forward to hearing how the event 
went for you. 
 
Active School Travel was a great success as it started 
again this week!  Thanks to the students, parents and staff who 
support this brilliant initiative each Wednesday morning.  Of 
course travelling to school actively every day is our target. 
 
Road Safety is everyoneôs business.  Parents please talk 
with your children each day about road safety.  Geebung State 
School is positioned on the intersection of two very busy roads 
and safety must be a high priority.  Can I also ask that parents 
driving in and around the school site be aware of their school 
zone speed and always be looking out for children walking, rid-
ing or on scooters? 
 
Please be reminded that the carpark closest to the school pool 
is limited to staff parking only.  The gate to this section is closed 
during peak times before and after school.  Whilst the pool 
change room is being built the carpark is often closed for staff 
too and we acknowledge that this is putting some pressure on 
parking in and around the school.  This shouldnôt be for too 
much longer and we thank everyone for their understanding and 
patience. 
 
Have a great fortnight. 

 
aatthew Meharg 

Principal 
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Reading Army  - Reading Army will start again in Week 4.  These 
volunteers will be supporting Reading Programs in the Year 3 
classes during Term 1.  If you or anybody you know could spare 
one or a few hours a week to listen to children read, please con-
tact the office and give them your details.  I will be running a train-
ing session later in the term.  A blue card is required when working 
with students at school if you are not a Geebung State School 
parent.  Please see the office for an application form. 
 
Save the Date – Parent / Teacher interviews will be conducted the 
same way as last year.  In the next newsletter you will be given 
more instructions about how to book your Parent / Teacher Inter-
views online. Parent / Teacher Interviews will be held on Wednes-
day 16th March 2016 (Week 8) in the Games Factory Room (the 
Old Library). 
 
Classroom Walk Arounds 
3A Mrs Lam and Mrs Oliphantôs class were at PE with Mrs Baker. 
They were learning kicking skills with a soccerball and a football 
for AFL. The students told me they were better at kicking a soccer-
ball (they have better aim) at the moment but I am sure they will 
keep working on the accuracy of the AFL kicks. Parents, ask your 
child what tips they can tell you about how to kick a ball. 
 
Year 4/5B Mrs Newtonôs class were learning the acronym ñCows 
Moo Softlyò in Science. They will be doing experiments based on 
Solids, Liquids and Gases. They will be making observations using 
their 5 senses (see, hear, feel, smell and sometimes, but rarely at 

school – taste). 
 

Cows Moo Softly 
Cows - What will we change? 
Moo - What will we measure? 
Softly - What will stay the same? 
 

Parents, ask your child to tell you some examples of using their 
senses in Science and how they can apply Cows Moo Softly to 
experiments. 
 
In Year 6 Maths with Mrs Anderson, students were learning the 
importance of the decimal point and how to read very big num-
bers. They were also learning the Part/Part/Whole Strategy to use 
in Problem Solving.  Parents, ask your child about the number 3 
when reading big numbers. 
 
Here is an experiment from The Kidsô Science Book that you 
can try at home.  If you did it twice, have a think about what you 
could change? What could you measure? What could stay the 
same?  I would love to hear about or see any studentôs experiment 
that they have conducted at home.  Please encourage them to 
share their observations with me. 
 
Penny Callaghan 
Acting Deputy Principal 

From the Deputy Principal 

 

 



 

 

Date Event 

February 2016 

12 ¶ Bramble Bay District Primary Swim-
ming Carnival, Lawnton Aquatic 
Centre, 8:30am start 

16 ¶ Book Club orders due 

25 ¶ Graffiti Education Presentation Y6 

March 2016 

4 ¶ Year 5 Camp fees due 

14 ¶ National Young Leaders Day 

22-24 ¶ Year 5 Mapleton Camp 

24 ¶ Last Day of Term 1 

25 ¶ Good Friday 

28 ¶ Easter Monday 

April 2016 

11 ¶ Day 1 Term 2 

25 ¶ ANZAC Day 

May 2016 

2 ¶ Labour Day 

June 2016 

7-9 ¶ Junior Music Camp Strings 

September 2016 

7-9 ¶ Honours Music CampðStrings 

December 2016 

6 ¶ Year 6 Graduation Dinner 

STUDENT ABSENCE LINE 
 

If your child is going to be away from school please 
let the school office know. 

 
Phone:  (07) 3623 8760  

 
or   
 

Email:  
info@geebungss.eq.edu.au. 

Dates to Remember 



 

 

 

Play is the Way 

At Geebung State School all students participate in the ñPlay is The Wayò program each week.  The program is de-

signed to build a range of skills such as resilience, self- awareness, co-operation and teamwork.   

 

The PLAY IS THE WAY® games program aims to guide children beyond the simple pleasures of playing games to 

character building benefits: 

 

¶ The games help children to develop and habituate patterns of behaviour that are personally advantageous and 

culturally appropriate. 

 

¶ The games teach children to respond appropriately to the thrill of success and the disappointment of failure.  

To enjoy competition with good grace and consideration for the other side. 

 

¶ The games assist children to control impulsive behaviour and control the need for immediate gratification as 

they strive for long term benefits and goals. 

 

¶ The games encourage children to use their skills to advantage others in the pursuit of common objectives. 

They strengthen the skills of teamwork and cooperation and help children to manage relationships. 

 

¶ By playing the games children initiate a process of self- awareness and discovery.  They create a shared body 

of experience that is used to build up relationships within the group and to develop the group. 

 

¶ The games create a common awareness and language with which to discuss the processes of human action 

and interaction. They encourage empathy, respect and an appreciation of difference. 

 

¶ The games engage childrenôs emotions and call for mastery and control of those emotions to achieve success. 

By being challenging, the games develop self- motivation and perseverance.  They help children to identify the 

reasons for failure and foster optimism and resilience. 

 

¶ Because they require effort and application, our games help children to understand the value of process in the 

pursuit of success. 

 

¶ The games act as metaphors, similes and analogies for life and by playing these games children hone the skills 

that help them to live, learn, work and play well. 

 

¶ The games improve the social, emotional, physical and mental health of children. 

 

¶ This information is sourced from the following website:  https://www.playistheway.com.au.   

https://www.playistheway.com.au


 

 

Library News 

Book Club is back and you can now order online which is a convenient way to access books for your child.  

 

How do I order and pay online? 

 

¶ Go to www. scholastic.com.au/payments 

¶ Please select your school name 

¶ As our school has opted-in to LOOP, you will automatically be redirected to our new LOOP site for ordering & 

payment.  

¶ This option does NOT require you to fill anything in or return anything to school.  

¶ Simply grab your child's Book Club catalogue 

¶ Select your school and your child's class*  

¶ Add your child's first name & last initial (so the school knows who the book is for).  PLEASE NOTE:  Your child's 

details will never be shared with 3rd parties OR used for marketing purposes - this is for distribution purposes 

only.  

¶ Enter the item number from the Book Club catalogue 

 

All orders are sent directly to the school for submission to Scholastic. Books will still be delivered to your child's class-

room if you order by the close date. 

 

Afterwards, there's no need to return paper order forms or payment receipt details back to your school!  

 

 

 

You can still bring the order form to school to Mrs Wretham in the library if you donôt want to order direct.  Orders need 

to be in school by Tuesday 16
th
 February 2016. 

 



 

 

Library News 

 
At Geebung State School library we promote a 

love of reading from Prep to grade 6.  We be-

lieve that reading is a very special time for you 

and your child.  Here are some tips for devel-

oping a love of reading with your child at 

home. 

 

How to Raise a Reader 

 

Ten tips for getting your kids hooked on books  

Kids become lifelong readers for all kinds of reasons.  Sometimes 

there's one key book that captures a kid's imagination and opens 

him or her up to the exciting world of fiction.  Other times, a teach-

er who assigns great books in class sparks a hunger for more big 

ideas and fine writing.  In some cases, parents influence kids' 

appreciation of books by sharing their own love of literature and 

modelling reader behaviour -- always having a book to read, tak-

ing books on vacation, reading before bedtime, making regular 

trips to the library and bookstore, etc. 

 

Here are our best tips for nurturing a love of reading that can last 

a lifetime: 

 

Read aloud:  

This comes naturally to lots of new parents, but it's important to 

keep it up.  Kids will enjoy it longer than you think.  When reading 

to babies, toddlers, pre-schoolers, and kids in early grade school, 

it's wonderful to have a kid on your lap, snuggled next to you on 

the couch, or drifting off to sleep in bed as you enjoy picture 

books together.  You may have to read your kid's favourite a hun-

dred times, but just go with it.  Your kid will remember the close-

ness as well as the story.  And try nonfiction for those who are 

curious about pirates, Vikings, robots, castles, history, sports, 

biography, animals, whatever.  For second through fifth graders, 

read those rich and meaty books that might be missed otherwise, 

maybe classics like Treasure Island or Alice's Adventures in Won-

derland. 

 

Many parents think that as soon as their kids learn to read on 

their own, they no longer need to be read to.  But kids still love it 

and benefit from it as they hear the rhythm of the language, learn 

correct pronunciation, and get to relax and just take it all in.  Kids 

will get the idea that there's something worthwhile in books and 

that there's something special about time spent with a parent. 

 

Savour the series: 

 It's common for kids to become book lovers for life after getting 

hooked on a series.  And there are lots of good ones that keep 

kids hungry for the next instalment.  Some reliable prospects: Ivy 

and Bean, Judy Moody for beginning readers; Harry Potter, A 

Series of Unfortunate Events, and the Percy Jackson for middle 

graders. 

 

Grab onto a genre 

Kids go through phases of genres they're passionate about, from 

girl detectives to science fiction and fantasy. Don't get hung up on 

whether it's considered great literature (although some genre 

books are). Be happy that your kid is devouring books one after 

the other.  

 

Feed the favourite-author addiction 

Once your kid finds a writer they love, they may want to read all of 

his or her books -- a great excuse for a trip to the library or an 

opportunity for book swapping among friends and classmates. 

Here are some good bets for favourites. Younger kids: Dave 

Pilkey (The Adventures of Captain Underpants), Beverly Cleary 

(Beezus and Ramona).  

 

Count on the Classics 

Books are called classics because they continue to engage read-

ers, generation after generation. There are no guarantees, but 

you could try introducing your kids to books you loved as a kid 

and see which ones click. Some good ones to try are the Dr. 

Seuss and Narnia books, Charlotte's Web, and The Secret Gar-

den.  

 

Find Books About the Things Your Kid Loves 

If your kid adores horses, try Black Beauty or any of the titles on 

our list of best Horse Books. If he's wild about cars, trucks and 

trains, check out our list of Vehicle Books. Librarians, booksellers, 

and Internet searches will help you find books on any favourite 

topic. 

 

Funny Is Fine 

Some parents wrestle with letting their kids read Captain Under-

pants, Diary of a Wimpy Kid, and other edgy humour books about 

kids getting in trouble.  Talk to your kids about the content, but 

keep in mind that kids like these books not because they want to 

imitate the characters' actions but because they can live vicari-

ously through their bad behaviour. Humour is a great pathway to 

book loving. 

 

Engage with e books 

Kids can cuddle up with a Kindle, Nook, or iPad before naptime or 

bedtime.  Some recent studies say more than half of U.S. kids are 

reading digital books at least once a week.  The electronic format 

has proved to be especially engaging for boys and reluctant read-

ers, and you can download or access many books on an e reader, 

which make it a great choice for air travel and car rides. 

 

But note that some studies show that book apps and interactive 

ñenhancedò ebooks, while fun, can be distracting and inhibit read-

ing comprehension.  So to promote reading skills and encourage 

your kid to be a frequent reader, you might want to stick with e 

books that have the look of a bound paper book.  Some even 

have animation that mimics turning the pages. 

 

Make Reading a Family Value 

Actions speak louder than words.  Take your kids to the library 

once a week or once a month to get new books, make regular 

outings to your local bookstore, hunt for low-cost books at used 

bookstores or second-hand shops, and show kids that finding a 

good book is like a treasure hunt. 

 

Fit reading into your family lifestyle 

Set aside time for reading only -- turning off the TV, computer, 

and cell phone.  Encourage focused reading time, either for inde-

pendent reading or reading aloud.  Take pre-schoolers to story 

time hours at libraries and bookstores.  For older kids, a parent-

kid book club can be fun.  Read to kids at bedtime.  Provide time 

and space for your kids to read for pleasure in the car (if they 

don't get car sick!), on vacation, after homework is done, on their 

own before bed.  Warning: It could be habit-forming! 

 

This information is sourced from: www.commonsensemedia.org         

 
Teacher Librarian  

Helen Waters 

http://www.commonsensemedia.org


 

 

 

Congratulations 

Congratulations to Melissa Ashford pictured here being presented the Lilley Award by Louen 

Wright.  Melissa  received the Lilley Award from Wayne Swanôs office in recognition of her valued 

contribution as a volunteer. 

Thanks Melissa! 

Music 

THE  S.E.P.  NEWS  
 

Reading Hints for Parents 

 
Before Reading 

¶ Talk about the cover, illustration and title. 

¶ Ask your child if this reminds them of anything else. 

¶ Ask your child what they can see on the cover. 

¶ Ask what they think the story is going to be about. 
 
During Reading 

¶ Read aloud to your child with expression and enthusiasm.  Model what good readers do and how reading can be 
FUN. 

¶ Encourage your child to join in with any rhyme or repetition. 

¶ Ask your child what they think might happen next. 

¶ Talk about what is happening in the illustrations. 
 
After Reading :   
Ask your child one or two of these questions or something similar: 

¶ What was your favourite part or character and why? 

¶ Does the story remind you of anything else? 

¶ Is there anything you would like to do as a result of their reading? 

¶ Did anything happen that you did not expect? 

¶ What could have happened differently and why? 

¶ If you could be one of the characters, who would you be and why? 

¶ Did you learn anything new from the reading? 

The SEP News 

Geebung State School Choir 
 
Students - are you interested in being a part of the  Geebung State School Choir?  If so, come along to the information 
and sign up session on Thursday 18th February 2016 at 1.15pm in the Music Room with Mrs Anderson. 
 
 

Music Program Fees 
 
Please be aware that the music levy and music hire fees are due.  If you child is hiring an instrument through the school 
the hire instrument will be issued once the music  fees have been paid.  If there is an issue with payment please contact 
the office to discuss. 



 

 

Assembly Photos 
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b9·¢ a99¢LbDΥ   held on уǘƘ aŀǊŎƘ нлмс at 7:00pm in the Library 

Geebung State School P&C Association 
Keep up-to-date with information and events that are happening 
in the school – a great way to keep connected! 

P&C News 

Tuckshop 
 
Thank you to the families that have already donated food stuffs 
that we regularly use in tuckshop.  We are in need of packets of 
choc chip muffin mix, long life milk & fresh eggs.  
 
A sausage sizzle will be on every Thursday morning before 
school at Tuckshop: $1.50 each. 
 
I have made a few Bolognaise Pasta & Macaroni Cheese with 
Gluten Free pasta so there are those options for any students that 
are gluten intolerant.  The cost will be $1 more than the regular 
pasta. 
 
The Chicken Wings & Meat Balls are also made with no egg, 
dairy or gluten.  If your child has special dietary needs please 
come and talk with me so they donôt feel left out of the tuckshop 
experience.  
 
Friday Night Dinners are back this week also.  We have butter 
chicken with rice or chilli con carne with rice available for $15 and 
will feed 4 people.  Please order by Wednesday so these can be 
made for pick up on Friday.  Contact the Tuckshop for more info! 
 
VOLUNTEERS NEEDED We need parent helpers every day, 
even if itôs only for an hour or two.  Please stop by a put your 
name down if you are able to help out.  
 
OPENING HOURS This year Tuckshop is open Wednesdays, 
Thursday and Friday from 8am. 
 
ORDERING There are two ways of ordering through Tuck-
shop:  

¶ Filling out your order at Tuckshop on a paper bag (printed 
bags are available for 10c each or plain brown bags are 60 
for $2). A separate bag must be used for morning tea and 
lunch. Orders must be placed before 8:50am.  

¶ Placing your lunch order online before 9am at 
www.ouronlinecanteen.com.au. 

 
 
Helen Miers ï Tuckshop convenor 
Tuckshop Ph. 0409 391 822 
 

Uniform Shop 
Welcome to 2016 to our new and returning families.  The uniform 
shop will be open in term one on Wednesday from 8.15am to 
9.15am. 
 
The uniform shop is well stocked at the moment with 2nd hand 
uniforms.  We do not stock new formal uniforms for boys or girls. 
 
Unfortunately, there is currently no stock of size 6 or 8 in our polo 
shirts but an order has been made and I will announce when 
these sizes are available. 
 
School bucket hats are $12 and available in the shop when open 
or Wednesday to Friday at Tuckshop. 
 
The Grade 6 senior shirts design process has begun and order 
forms will go out either late this week or early next.  It is hoped 
that shipment will be received by the commencement of term 2. 
 
The LOST PROPERTY rack will be on display near the P&C of-
fice stairs all day Wednesday.  Named items are returned to stu-
dents via the office.  
 
Bucket hats are the hot list for lost property. Parents/carers, 
please name hats, use ribbon in the side vents, sew buttons on 
the top or use iron/sew on badges to help children identify their 
own hat. Any bottle green hat is acceptable but the P&C has en-
dorsed the current embroidered school bucket hat. 
 
The school's current uniform guidelines are available from the 
school's office or on the school's webpage.  I urge all our school 
community to read this document to familiarise yourself with the 
school's uniform policy. 
 
Wearing a uniform is a badge of pride and it creates an identity for 
a school and is an important part of being a school student.  A 
uniform teaches students to dress smartly and take pride in their 
appearance. 
 
Fleur Stanford ï Uniform shop convenor  
Ph: 0417 497 775 

We had a wonderful turnout at our AGM and first general meeting on Tuesday night – thank you to everyone who at-
tended! We hope to see more of you in the meetings to come. 

CONTACT INFORMATION: 
P&C ADMIN:  Michele Lavery:  0417 497 775, email: gsspc.admin@bigpond.com 
TUCKSHOP:   Helen Miers:   0409 391 822 
UNIFORM SHOP:   Fleur Stanford:   0417 497 775 
OUTSIDE SCHOOL HOURS CARE:  Tracey Smith:  3865 8971 or 0451 143 308, email: geebungpc.oshc@bigpond.com 

Executive committee for 2016: 
 
PRESIDENT: Melissa Ashford TREASURER: Kylie Johnson 
VICE-PRESIDENT: Mandy Stiller SECRETARY: Ashley Carradus 
  FUNDRAISING CO-ORDINATOR: Julie McMahon 

WE NEED YOU! 
If you can help at fundraising events, please email your name and phone number to 

gsspc.admin@bigpond.com.  Whether it is for half an hour or 2 hours, every event or just one, any time you 
can give is helping to benefit the students of Geebung State School. 

http://www.ouronlinecanteen.com.au
mailto:gsspc.admin@bigpond.com


 

 

I recently came across a book by Michael Grose entitled Coping.  In it he talks about 12 strategies that can be developed in children 

to help them deal with normal developmental Hardships, Frustrations and Difficulties, such as loss , disappointment, change, rejec-

tion, failure and conflict.  Over the next few newsletters I will share these strategies with you as they may be helpful. 

More information can be found at www.parentingideas.com.au  
Chappy Kerry 

 

Chaplain News 

http://www.parentingideas.com.au


 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Chaplain News 



 

 

Some photos from the food decorating lunch time activity held on Thursdays for years 1-6. 

Chaplain News 



 

 

Notices 

As we approach the end of another school year and I reflect back on the year that was, I realise that none of what the chaplaincy ser-
vice achieved would have been possible without the support of such a wonderful school community.  I would like to take this oppor-
tunity to express my heartfelt thanks for your support and help over the past year.  
 
To those students and families who are leaving us.  I wish you all the very best.  It has been a pleasure to share the journey with you. 
 
 I wish everyone a safe and happy holiday and I look forward to seeing you all next year. 
 
 
ñFor unto us a child is born, unto us a son is givenò Isaiah 9:6  
 

 

Chappy Kerry 

Prep B Artwork 

 


